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Meeting Schedule 

The next Board of Selectmen’s meeting will be held 

on Wednesday, August 7th at 10:00 am in the Tio-

ga Room at the Mill.  Agendas are posted to our 

website at:   

https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/227658/

agendas---2024 

2025 Budget Season Started 

The Town of Belmont has started preparing for the 

upcoming 2025 Budget Season.  A joint meeting was 

held on July 9th between the Board of Selectmen, 

the Budget Committee and Department Heads.  The 

2024 Budget failed by 77 votes and failed warrant 

articles totaled $1,355,000.  The discussion centered 

on concerns about inflation and the political cli-

mate, road work that has not been completed this 

year such as Middle Route and the potential need to 

borrow money for future road construction, old po-

lice vehicles that have outlived their useful lives, a 

25-year old fire tanker that is currently out of ser-

vice, how to better educate voters on the budget 

and warrant articles, the increase to the school 

budget, additional properties added to the tax rolls, 

the low number of voters compared to total resi-

dents, cost cutting measures this year that will have 

long-term consequences, loss of employees due to 

competitive salaries from other municipalities and 

the private sector, increased costs for utilities such 

as phones and electric, ideas on how to increase 

revenues such as increasing fees and/or charging for 

trash collection, and encouraging committee mem-

bers to visit the Fire Department and other depart-

ments to see how things operate and how busy 

things are.  Belmontnh.gov provides live or after the 

fact access to meetings through the VIEW MEET-

INGS button on our home page and through the Info 

Center > Meeting Agendas & Minutes. 

https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/227658/agendas---2024
https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/227658/agendas---2024
Belmontnh.gov
https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/50751/meeting-videos
https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/50751/meeting-videos
https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/227659/minutes---2024
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 Board of Selectmen OHD Information Booth  

 
 

Join us at Old Home Day to meet and chat with your Board of             

Selectmen:  Chairman Ruth Mooney, Vice Chair Travis O’Hara and 

Members Jon Pike, Sonny Patten and Sharon Ciampi.   
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 Town Administrator’s News (cont’d.) 

 

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an active 

member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 

can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 

26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 

producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 

the station at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 

made significant strides to improve programming this 

past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 

you to check out their website at http://lrpa.org 

Bulky Waste Disposal 
 

On the 1st Wednes-

day of each month, 

Casella Waste will col-

lect your bulky items 

curbside.  Please note 

this is for Town of 

Belmont Residential 

Customers ONLY;  

service is not available to commercial property own-

ers. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item 

too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE      

ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in   

advance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 

118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items 

you want picked up, you will be advised what the cost 

is, and you will need to drop off cash or a check made 

payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the collection 

day. Please visit the Town’s website at 

www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the       

program and a price list. 

We continue to stress the importance of the “Not    

everything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 

Flush!” list to protect your sewer and septic system. A 

“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 

septic system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 

brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 

www.belmontnh.gov 

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing.  

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate 

to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-

8300 ext. 124. 

Please keep an eye on your mailbox this month for 

reassessment value notices for 2024.  Instructions 

will be provided on how to schedule an informal 

hearing with our assessors to discuss your           

reassessment.  Please note there is a very limited 

window to schedule a hearing.   

The new tax rate will not be set until October or 

November so we are unable to provide any         

estimates for fall tax bills.   

At this time, the next revaluation is scheduled for 

2029. 

http://lrpa.org
http://www.belmontnh.gov
http://www.belmontnh.gov
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

Thank you,  Jenn C,   Sam &  Devon 

Summer is winding down but things are heating up in the Town Clerk’s office!  

Elections are upon us!  The 2024 NH State Primary will be held on Tuesday September 10, 

2024.  Voting takes place at Belmont High School, 255 Seavey Rd., and polls will be open from 

7AM-7PM.  At this election we are voting for which candidate you feel will best represent you 

in State offices such as Governor, State Representative, Representative in Congress and   

County Sheriff to name a few.  The last day to register to vote at our office is August 28, 2024.  

After that date, you will have to register to vote at the polls on Election Day.  If you are unable 

to vote in person and you need an absentee ballot you can stop by the office for the request 

form and we will mail your ballot as soon as we receive them.  If you have any questions 

please reach out at (603) 267-8300 x2. 

If you are in need of a certified copy of your child’s birth certificate for school registration or 

driver’s education, and your child was born in New Hampshire, we can help. You can get this 

at the Clerk’s office. You will need to fill out a short form, bring in your driver’s license, and 

the cost is $15.00 for the first certified copy and $10.00 for each additional copy in the same 

transaction for the same child.   

Planning a wedding?  Stop in to the Clerk’s office to apply for your marriage       

license.  The cost is $50 and the license is good for 90 days. If you have been    

previously married you must provide the official documents of how the marriage 

was dissolved or if prior spouse has passed away then we would need a copy of 

the death certificate. You must both be present and provide Identification.  We do ask that 

you come in no later than 3PM as it does take a bit of time to input all of the information. 

We hope that you have had a fun summer! 

09/10/2024 

BELMONT HIGH SCHOOL 

255 SEAVEY ROAD  

POLLS  OPEN 7 AM  to  7 PM 
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

Go to www.sos.nh.gov/vote-honor-veteran  
to sign up and receive your pin. 

http://www.sos.nh.gov/vote-honor-veteran
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 Highway Department News  

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  

Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 

Roadside Mowing 

During the summer months, the Department’s Trackless (sidewalk plow) receives a makeover.  The plow and 

sander are removed and a boom arm with a flail mower attachment is installed.  The boom arm, coupled 

with stabilizing tires allows for the mower to reach out to the back side of the ditch keeping drainage free of 

vegetation while improving sight distance throughout Town.  Property owners are free to mow or trim       

anything they want within the right of way (ROW) and are encouraged to do so in an effort to maintain good         

visibility at driveway entrances for safe access to the roadway.  The operators are mindful of both invasive 

plants and ornamental landscaping and have been instructed to skip anything in question.   It is the hope of 

the Department to mow as much as possible within its 25 ft. ROW.  This year, the Town will be enlisting the 

help of rented mowers to reach their goal and push back to the maintenance limits.  They will be used in   

addition to the trackless, taking some stress off Town equipment and freeing up time for other maintenance 

activities.  This project is scheduled to take place the first part of August.  Please keep in mind, this is a       

slow-moving operation while underway.  You will notice advanced warning signs and possibly traffic control 

where necessary.  Please give plenty of room for the operator and equipment to do their job.   

Sewer Cleaning and CCTV 

The Sewer Department finished up the month of July with their annual sewer cleaning and CCTV project.  

Every year they clean and camera approximately 5,000lf of sewer line in Town, checking for pipe condition 

and deficiencies that could cause problems “down the line”.  Any repairs deemed necessary are placed on 

the work schedule and made at the Department’s discretion.  
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 Belmont Fire Department 
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 Belmont Fire Department 
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 Belmont Fire Department 
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 Belmont Police Department 

Qualified  Patrol  Officer  Candidates  Needed 

As always, if you have any questions for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350. 

Patrol Officer 

The Belmont Police Department is seeking qualified candidates to fill two vacant    
patrol positions.   

 
Job Summary  
 
Performs duties required to protect lives and property of the public, maintain law and 
order, detect and prevent crime, apprehend and prosecute violators of the criminal and motor vehicle 
laws; does related work as required. Performs diversified work patrolling roadways within the Town,       
responsible for the enforcement of State laws and Town ordinances making regular patrols, directing 
traffic, responding to calls for service, investigating accidents and crimes; may include other specialized  
police activities. Makes frequent contacts with the public, other law enforcement agencies, governmental 
and court officials for the discussion of problems and to obtain cooperation necessary for the accomplish-
ment of the police department mission. 

Minimum Qualifications Required 

U.S. citizen, high school diploma or G.E.D. certificate, minimum age 21, must pass written and/or oral      
examinations, extensive background investigation, criminal history check, medical examination, physical 
fitness test, polygraph examination, psychological examination, and be certified or certifiable by the N.H. 
Police Standards & Training Council. 

Training Required 

While no advanced training is required, it is desired. Candidates will be required to attend and successfully 
complete the basic police certification course held at the New Hampshire Police Standards and Training 
Council within one (1) year of appointment unless there is no scheduled class within that time frame as well 
as the department field training program.  

Compensation and Benefits: Wages are based on a 10-step union negotiated scale, up to $36.11 depend-
ent upon years of service for Full-Time Certified Officers. Eleven (11) paid holidays, Medical, Dental and Life 
Insurance. 

Accrual of annual and sick leave with 80 hours vacation time after 6 months. Officers typically work 4/3 
schedule, and rotate every 2 months. Participation in the New Hampshire Retirement System Group II. 

Salary: $23.85 - $36.11 per hour 

Benefits: Dental insurance, Employee Assistance Program, health insurance, life insurance, retirement plan, 
vision insurance 

Interested parties may submit a Personal History Statement Form  
available at belmontnhpolice.org 

belmontnhpolice.org
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 Belmont Old Home Day Committee 
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 Belmont Community Events 
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 Belmont Town Beach 
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 Building & Code Enforcement 
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 Land Use    
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 Land Use   contd. 



   

August 2024 

 

 Conservation Commission  



   

August 2024 

 

 Conservation Commission  
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 Library News 

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org 

mailto:circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org
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 Library News 

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org 

mailto:circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org
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 Heritage Commission NEWS 

August brings us to the excitement of Old Home 
Day!  We look forward to setting up our pop-up 
tent, table of historical pictures and games for 
the little ones. This year we also have           
memorabilia honoring Linda Frawley as well as a 
remembrance book to share of Wallace Rhodes. 
These two prominent members of both the   
Heritage Commission and the Historical Society 
hold a special place in our hearts and in          
preserving the history and heritage of Belmont. 
The Linda Frawley memorial plans are moving 
forward at a great pace as we prepare to honor 
Linda’s legacy to all that she gave to the          
Belmont. Thank you to all who donated to the 

Linda Frawley Daffodil Memorial. Many heartfelt notes from townspeople also came with the 
generous gift of giving to this cause. Other towns and organizations also contributed, such as the 
Moultonborough Heritage Commission and Preservation Alliance members of Concord. Our plans 
for Linda’s dedication will be at the beginning of October. Invites, dates and detailed information 
have not been finalized, but will be posted and available soon.     

The Heritage Commission has also been very 
busy working on replacing worn out banners on 
Main Street. Eleven new banners will be installed 
just in time for Old Home Day! Banners with 
messages such as Main Street U.S.A., Celebrate 
Old Home Day, and Celebrate Community will 
soon be seen on the streetlamps of Main Street. 
A bonus addition to Main Street will be new 
American Flags purchased by the American      
Legion Post 58. The Heritage Commission is 
working on installing the new flags from the 
Town Hall to the Sargent Memorial. A huge thank you to the American Legion and also the Public 
Works Department. This project would not have been made possible without both of you!   

Belmont Heritage Commission 
 

Vicki Donovan, Claire Bickford, Ben Rolfe, Priscilla Annis, Jack Donovan, Jill Rolfe,  
Chris Mooney and Travis O’Hara (Ex-officio)  
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 Cemetery Trustees 



 

 

100 North Main Street, Suite 100 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

603.271.2341 

visitnh.gov    nheconomy.com    choosenh.com 

Notice to Residents 
 
  
 
The New Hampshire Office of Broadband Initiatives, within the New Hampshire Department of Business and 
Economic Affairs (BEA), is responsible for administering $196.5 million in federal funds through the National 
Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA) Broadband Equity, Access, and Deployment (BEAD) 
Program. BEAD funding will be used to improve broadband infrastructure throughout the state, but before 
funding can be awarded to qualifying internet service providers, service location eligibility must be approved. 

In essence, the map on which BEAD funding will be based must go through a final review and determination 
process. This is referred to as the Challenge Process,” during which municipalities and nonprofits can submit a 
challenge to a location or locations that are designated served, underserved, or unserved, based on the 
availability of high-speed broadband service, if they disagree with the current designation. 

The reason you are receiving this notice is because residents are also able to contribute to this process by 
providing public comments concerning designated locations, such as their own home address. The BEAD 
Challenge Process is only open July 15, 2024 – August 14, 2024. This process is required by the state and federal 
governments and critical to ensuring the mapping data utilized for BEAD awards is accurate and reliable. 

Moreover, although federal regulations dictate that residents and businesses are not eligible to submit 
challenges directly, they are an essential part of the Challenge Process and the data submitted by eligible 
challengers may be gathered directly from residents and/or businesses that have not been provided the level of 
broadband service that is reportedly available to them. 

Residents can use New Hampshire’s Resident Public Comment feature to submit evidence regarding the lack of 
service at their address, which can be reviewed and converted into challenges by qualified non-profit 
organizations and units of local or tribal government. If accepted under the terms of the BEAD Program and the 
New Hampshire Broadband Office corresponding evidentiary review, the challenge will likely make those 
locations eligible for BEAD funding (i.e., a broadband network deployer might receive funding for a portion of 
the cost of delivering broadband service to that location). 

Residents can find additional information about the BEAD Challenge Process and links to the Public Comment 
Portal on the NH Office of Broadband Initiatives – Challenge Process website: Infrastructure Investment and Jobs 
Act - NH Economy 

Resident Public Comment Resource Guide is available here: NH-BEAD-Challenge-Process-Resident-Resource-
Guide.pdf (nheconomy.com) 

The Resident Public Comment Portal will be available beginning July 15, 2024, and close August 14, 2024. 

https://www.nheconomy.com/office-of-broadband-initiatives/iija/bead-challenge-process
https://www.nheconomy.com/office-of-broadband-initiatives/iija/bead-challenge-process
https://www.nheconomy.com/getmedia/325a3ec5-a8ef-4617-ad72-2c2a2117832b/NH-BEAD-Challenge-Process-Resident-Resource-Guide.pdf
https://www.nheconomy.com/getmedia/325a3ec5-a8ef-4617-ad72-2c2a2117832b/NH-BEAD-Challenge-Process-Resident-Resource-Guide.pdf
https://register.connectingnh.com/map-correction
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 American Red Cross Blood Drive 

Tuesday, August 13th, 2024 

HOSTED BY  
St. Joseph Church—Belmont 

TEMP LOCATION: NUCAR Automall of Tilton 
40 East Main Street, Tilton, NH 03276 

12:30 to 5:00 pm 
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 Garbage & Recycling Calendar 2024 

There will be NO changes  

to the August 

 trash and recycling  

schedule. 
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 

see our Newsletter and receive important notices by email from the Town of 

Belmont?  

 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the button on the right-

hand side to “Sign Up for Notifications”. 

belmontnh.gov

